
July 31, 2000 City Council meeting

CITY MANAGER’S AGENDA
1. Transmitting communication from Robert W.

Healy, City Manager, relative to the appointment
of the following persons as Constables for a term
of three years, effective the first day of Jan 2000:
With Power
Richard Leandro, 83 Newbury St. #1, Somerville,
MA 02144
Without Power
Emily Bosworth, 5 Symphony Rd. #2, Boston,
MA 02115
Phillip G. Tyler, 55 Evans St., Dorchester, MA
02124
Johnny E. McMahon, 42 Sheffield Rd. #3,
Roslindale, 02131
Kelvin Thames, 10 Ellet Street #410, Dorchester,
MA 02122

2. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to the appointment
of Cambridge Police Officer Brandon Woolkalis
as a Public Weigher for the yea 2000 to operate
portable truck scales Citywide.

3. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to the appointment
of the following persons as Public Weighers for
the year 2000 to allow for the operating of truck
scales at James W. Flett Co., 364 Third Street:
Phillip L. McLaine, Luis Ferreira, Augusto
Corrazedo, Peter Kerrigan

4. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report
Item Number 00-39, regarding a report on
opportunities to increase the income eligibility
limit for families participating in the City’s first-
time homebuyer program.

5. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report
Item Number 00-40, regarding a report on the
implementation of the Section 8 Home Ownership
Program in Cambridge.

6. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to Planning Board
recommendations on the Brousard, et al and the
Yoder, et al rezoning petitions.

7. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to the Report on the
Disposition of the North Cambridge VFW.

8. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report
Item Number 00-43,regarding a report on the
possibility of providing property owners who own
a large number of housing units a tax break that
makes up the gap between market rents and rents
available to low income families.

9. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report
Item Number 00-32, regarding a report on the
capability of allowing certain activities to be
transacted on the City’s Internet web site.

10. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report
Item Number 00-46, regarding a report on the
domestic partnership benefits lawsuit.

11. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report
Item Number 00-44, regarding a report on the
impact of cellular antennas in residential areas.

12. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report
Item Number 00-45, regarding a report on the
status of the elimination of a parking space on
Huron Avenue in Huron Village.

13. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report
Item Number 00-27, regarding a report on
adopting a policy similar to Boston’s to enforce
cleanliness standards for public areas and streets.

14. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to the appointment
of members of the Marsh Neighborhood
Conservation District Study Committee effective
August 4, 2000 for a one-year term:
Kathleen Goodwin, 60 Foster Street, Cambridge
Anne Lowell, 88 Foster Street, Cambridge
Mary Ries, 15 Willard Street, Cambridge
Thomas Wales, 24 Bradbury Street, Cambridge

15. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to the appointment
of members of the Harvard Sq. Neighborhood
Conservation District Study Committee effective
August 4, 2000 for a one-year term:
Judith Nathans, 1134 Massachusetts Avenue
John DiGiovanni, 19 Hilliard Street
Frank S. Kramer, 7 Avon Place
Gary Hammer, Harvard Univ. Planning Office
William King, 25 Hurlbut Street
Allison Crump, 58 Pleasant Street
M. Wyllis Bibbins, 314 Harvard Street

16. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to a notification
from the U.S. Department of Housing & Urban
Development regarding the Lead-Safe Cambridge
Program receiving the Best Practices “Best of the
Best” Award.

17. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report
Item Number 00-41, regarding a report on the
possibility of weekend and Internet voting.
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18. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to an order
requesting the appropriation of $20,000 to the
Grant Fund Fire Department Other Ordinary
Maintenance Account from the East Cambridge
Savings Bank, through its Charitable Foundation,
for the purchase of a thermal-imaging camera.

19. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to an order
requesting the appropriation of $6,525 to the
Grant Fund Historical Commission Salary &
Wages Account ($2,025) and Other Ordinary
Maintenance Account ($4,500) from the Mass
Historical Records Advisory Board and the
Secretary of State to provide funds to develop a
documentation plan for the continuing
identification, collection, preservation, and uses of
the City’s public and private records.

20. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to an order
requesting the appropriation of $938.52 in private
donations to the Grant Fund Human Services
Other Ordinary Maintenance Account to cover
costs related to special projects and events.

21. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to an order
requesting the transfer of $1,000 from the Grant
Fund Human Services Travel & Training Account
to provide funds to increase the number of hours
for a teacher in the program at the Community
Learning Center for young adults with learning
disabilities.

22. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to an order
requesting the appropriation of a Grant from the
Mass Department of Education for $272,354 to
the Grant Fund Human Services Other Ordinary
Maintenance Account to fund the Summer Food
Services Program.

23. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to an order
requesting the appropriation of a grant from the
Cambridge Public Health Commission for
$15,000 to the Grant Fund Human Services Other
Ordinary Maintenance Account to provide funds
to support the Cambridge Food Pantry Network.

24. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to an order
requesting the appropriation of a grant from the
U.S. Department of Housing & Urban
Development for $617,900 to the Grant Fund
Human Services Salary & Wages Account
($122,612.67) and Other Ordinary Maintenance
Account ($495,287.33) to provide funds for costs
related to serving the homeless and the
administration of the grant.

25. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to an order
requesting the appropriation of a grant from the
Mass Department of Education for $817,239 to
the Grant Fund Human Services Salary & Wages
Account ($711,253), Other Ordinary Maintenance
Account ($102,407), and Travel & Training
Account ($3,579) to provide funds for the
Community Learning Center, through its Adults
Basic Education Program.

26. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report
Item Number 00-37, regarding assembling a
committee to study the issue of locating the Red
Sox stadium at North Point.

27. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to an order
requesting the appropriation of $110,944 in the
Public Investment Fund of the Community
Development Extraordinary Expenditures
Account received per the Cambridge Zoning
Ordinance for a waiver of the parking space
requirement in the Harvard Square Overlay
District.

28. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report
Item Number 00-30, regarding a report on the
requirements needed before permitting Harvard’s
proposed graduate student housing.

29. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to Calendar Item
No. 3, dated June 19, 2000, which requested an
amendment to the Zoning Ordinance on the
Harvard Square Historic District.

30. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report
Item Number 00-42, regarding a report on the
implementation of the health and wellness
program for Police and Fire personnel.

31. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report
Item Number 00-28, regarding a report on
accomplishing the construction of
environmentally friendly City building projects.

32. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to the Cambridge
Shuttle Study - Phase 1 Progress Report.

33. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to the Fresh Pond
Reservation Master Plan.
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CHARTER RIGHT
1. A charter right was exercised by Councillor

Timothy Toomey on an order submitted by
Councillors Davis, Braude and Decker relative to
a joint meeting between the School Committee
and the City Council regarding the negative
impact of the MCAS test.

2. A charter right was exercised by Councillor
Henrietta Davis on an order submitted by Mayor
Galluccio relative to a report on the current status
of the redesign of North Massachusetts Avenue.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
3. Relative to considering an amendment to the

Municipal Code of the City of Cambridge entitled
“Historical Buildings and Landmarks” by
inserting a subsection at the end of Section
2.78.050. The question comes on passing to be
ordained on or after December 20, 1999.

4. Relative to the petition of Ralph Yoder, et al. to
amend the Zoning Ordinance by rezoning as open
space an area adjacent to the MDC Reservation at
Alewife now zoned 0-2. The question comes on
passing to be ordained on or after June 19, 2000.
The deadline for this petition is August 8, 2000.

5. Relative to the petition of Ann M. Tennis, et al. to
amend the Zoning Ordinance by establishing a
Parkway Overlay District. The question comes on
passing to be ordained on or after June 19, 2000.
The deadline for this petition is August 8, 2000.

6. Relative to the petition of Barbara Broussard, et
al. to amend the Zoning Ordinance by rezoning an
area of land bounded by Bent, Third and Binney
Streets from Industry B-1 to Industry A-1. The
question comes on passing to be ordained on or
after June 19, 2000. The deadline for this petition
is August 8, 2000.

7. Relative to an amendment to the Cambridge
Municipal Code Chapter 2.116.060 entitled Fee-
Sealing. The question comes on passing to be
ordained on or after June 26, 2000.

8. Relative to proposed amendment to the Zoning
Ordinance to make libraries a permitted use in all
zoning districts and to provide that any
dimensional or other relief required to contract a
library shall be permitted by the grant of a special
permit from the Planning Board. The question
comes on passing to be ordained on or after July
3, 2000. The deadline for this petition is
September 5, 2000.

APPLICATIONS AND PETITIONS
1. Approval of the surety for a constable bond for

Walker C. Farrar, Jr.
2. An application was received from Saints

Constantine and Helen Greek Orthodox Church,
requesting permission to erect a temporary banner
in Central Square advertising the Grecian Festival,

August 18-20, 2000. Approval has been received
from Inspectional Services Department.

3. An application was re-filed from Fleet Bank,
requesting permission to reface a pre-existing
projecting sign and two pre-existing awning signs
at the premises numbered JFK and 28 Eliot Street.
Approval has been received from the Inspectional
Services Department and Community
Development Department.

4. An application was received from @Stake, Inc.
requesting permission to erect a stainless steel
sign at the premises numbered 196 Broadway.
Approval has been received from Inspectional
Services, Community Development and abutters.

5. An application was received from The American
Anti-Slavery Group, requesting permission to
erect tables in front of the premises numbered
1360 Massachusetts Avenue to disseminate
information to the public for the month of August,
2000.

6. An application was received from Nelson Gore,
requesting a curb cut at the premises numbered 60
Raymond Street; approval was received from
Inspectional Services, Traffic, Parking and
Transportation, Historical Commission and Public
Works Department. Response has been received
from neighborhood association and abutters.

COMMUNICATIONS
1. A communication was received from Owen

O’Riordan, City Engineer, transmitting
notification of a new address at the premises
numbered 1571 Cambridge Street.

2. A communication was received from John P.
DiGiovanni, President, Trinity Property
Management, Inc., relative to the Harvard Square
Historic District.

3. A communication was received from Claire
Falletti, transmitting grateful appreciation for the
resolution adopted by the City Council on behalf
of her husband, John Falletti.

4. A communication was received from the Johnson
family, transmitting deep thanks for the dedication
ceremony on June 24, 2000, on behalf of Jimmy
Johnson.

5. A communication was received from the Sheehan
family, transmitting grateful appreciation for the
resolution adopted by the City council on behalf
of their mother.

6. A communication was received from Robert J.
LaTremouille, relative to the destruction of the
Nesting Area of the Charles River White Geese.

7. A communication was received from the Madden
family, transmitting grateful appreciation for the
resolution adopted by the City Council on behalf
of Alexander M. Madden.
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8. A communication was received from Owen
O’Riordan, City Engineer, transmitting
notification of new addresses at the following
locations:
- from 19 Channing St. to 333 Mt. Auburn St.
- from 157 Sixth St. to 301 Binney St.
- from 170 Fulkerson St. to 320 Bent St.

9. A communication was received from State
Representative Paul C. Demakis, relative to the
resolution adopted by the City Council relative to
adopting legislation permitting cities and towns to
set a twenty-five m.p.h. speed limit on city streets
in the interest of public safety.

10. A communication was received from Lisa M.
Correia, transmitting grateful appreciation for the
resolution of congratulations adopted by the City
Council.

11. A communication was received from the Energy
Facilities Siting Board, regarding the Cambridge
Electric Light Company’s public hearing on
August 3, 2000 at 7:00 p.m. at the Volpe National
Transportation Systems Center relative to the
construction and operation of an 2.5 mile long,
underground electric transmission line in
Cambridge.

12. A communication was received from Pamela
Steiner, relative to the destruction of the goose
meadows.

13. A communication was received from Adrienne
Miller Darveris, transmitting grateful appreciation
for the dedication of a corner in her honor.

14. A communication was received from Jane Rich,
transmitting concern relative to the destruction of
the goose meadows.

15. A communication was received from Robert H.
Prince, Jr., General Manager, MBTA, relative to
the resolution adopted by the City Council
concerning the bus stop at Sidney and Green
Streets.

16. A communication was received from Bill
Marcotte, Campaign to Save 2000 Cambridge
Homes, relative to Cambridge resident Deborah
Miller’s eviction proceedings and the renewal of
her MBHP Section 8 lease.

17. A communication was received from Cheong H.
Kim, transmitting support for the Jack Prescott
Loose, et al. Petition.

18. A communication was received from Richard D.
Glovsky and Daniel S. Tarlow, transmitting
announcement that Glovsky & Tarlow will merge
with the law firm Prince, Lobel & Tye on Aug 1,
2000.

19. A communication was received from Marilyn
Wellons, relative to the destruction of habitat of
the Charles River White Geese on MDC Parkland.

20. A communication was received from Stash
Horowitz, Vice President, Association of
Cambridge Neighborhoods, relative to keeping the
50,000 sq. ft. IPOP threshold for both design and
traffic review in the proposed Planning Board
special permit, to replace the IPOP permit.

21. A communication was received from Owen
O’Riordan, City Engineer, transmitting
notification of a change of address for 175
Richdale Avenue, 19 Channing Street and 73-75
School Street.

22. A communication was received from the Spears
family, transmitting grateful appreciation for the
dedication ceremony held on May 21 at the corner
of Western Avenue and Pleasant Street.

23. A communication was received from Carmela
Vastano, transmitting deep thanks for the
resolution adopted by the City Council on behalf
of her brother, Phllip V. Tortora.

24. A communication was received from Vincent
Lawrence Dixon, transmitting a suggestion
relative to the comprehensive work being done on
the City Hall building.

25. A communication was received from Vincent
Lawrence Dixon relative to the permanent
preservation of the Alewife Wilderness Area.

RESOLUTIONS
1. Congratulations to Nancy (Russell) and Ed

Grabowski on the birth of their son Timothy
Robert on July 5, 2000.   Vice Mayor Maher and
Councillor Sullivan

2. Congratulations to Billy Trainor, Jr. on being
named the MVP of the Catholic Central League
for his golf achievement during the 1999-2000
season.   Councillor Toomey and Mayor Galluccio

3. Congratulations to Ken Cleary on being named to
the Boston Globe’s 2000 Catholic Central
Baseball League All-Star.   Mayor Galluccio

4. Congratulations to Paul Poisson and David
Graham on being named to the Boston Globe’s
2000 Greater Boston Baseball All-Stars.   Mayor
Galluccio

5. Congratulations to Jacob Blair on being named
the Boston Globe’s 2000 All-Scholastic Boys’
Volleyball Team and the Boston Herald All-
Scholastic Boys’ Volleyball Team.   Mayor
Galluccio

6. Congratulations to Michael Neil on being named
to the Boston Globe’s 2000 Catholic Central
Baseball League All- Star.   Mayor Galluccio

7. Congratulations to Melissa Levins for being
named to the Boston Globe’s 2000 Greater Boston
Softball All-Star.   Mayor Galluccio
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8. Congratulations to Ben Sanoff, Peter Crane and
Liam Crane for being named to the Boston
Globe’s 2000 Greater Boston Tennis All-Stars.
Mayor Galluccio

9. Resolution on the retirement of Laura Brewin
from the Police Department.   Mayor Galluccio
and entire membership

10. Resolution on the retirement of Lawrence S.
Kuhn from the Fire Department.   Mayor
Galluccio and entire membership

11. Congratulations to the performers and producers
of the musical drama “An Unknown Soldier’s
Child” and the performance was dedicated to the
women of Kosovo.   Councillor Toomey

12. Congratulations to Glen Koocher on becoming
the Executive Director of the Massachusetts
Association of School Committees.   Councillor
Toomey

13. Congratulations to the Babe Ruth Championship
Red Sox Team.   Mayor Galluccio

14. Congratulations to Joel and Christine Burke on
the birth of their daughter Veronica Claire on July
11, 2000.   Councillors Toomey and Sullivan

15. Resolution on the death of Diana M. Ranieri.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

16. Resolution on the death of Joseph T. Tyree.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

17. Resolution on the death of Edward G. Enos.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

18. Resolution on the death of Mary P. Gibbons.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

19. Resolution on the death of Roy Swanson.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

20. Resolution on the death of Dorothy G. Rossi.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

21. Resolution on the death of Nicholas Kriketos.
Councillor Sullivan and entire membership

22. Resolution on the death of Alexander W. “Leco”
Dumas.   Mayor Galluccio, Councillor Sullivan
and entire membership

23. Resolution on the death of Charles A.
MacGillivary.   Councillor Sullivan and entire
membership

24. Resolution on the death of Helen M. Carmody.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

25. Resolution on the death of Madeline M.
MacDonald.   Councillor Toomey and entire
membership

26. Resolution on the death of Jocelyn H. Slate.
Councillor Sullivan and entire membership

27. Resolution on the death of Sanford J. Fox.
Councillor Sullivan and entire membership

28. Resolution on the death of Eliot B. Spalding.
Councillors Born, Sullivan, Mayor Galluccio,
Vice Mayor Maher and entire membership

29. Resolution on the death of Rose G. Lucas.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

30. Resolution on the death of Mary E. Prescott.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

31. Resolution on the death of Denise T. Devonish.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

32. Resolution on the death of Beatrice Jasinski.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

33. Resolution on the death of Rudolph Paul
Michaud, Jr.   Vice Mayor Maher and entire
membership

34. Resolution on the death of Hazel L. Ferrari.
Councillor Toomey and entire membership

35. Resolution on the death of George E. Kincaid,
Sr.   Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

36. Resolution on the death of Lily Daniels.   Mayor
Galluccio and entire membership

37. Resolution on the death of Anna Karpowicz.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

38. Resolution on the death of Adeline B. Perry.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

39. Resolution on the death of Irene Oliveira.   Vice
Mayor Maher, Councillor Sullivan, Mayor
Galluccio and entire membership   Mayor
Galluccio and entire membership

40. Resolution on the death of Dr. Henry G. Altman.
Mayor Galluccio, Councillor Born and entire
membership

41. Resolution on the death of Sarah E. Fitzgerald.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

42. Resolution on the death of Raymond J.
McNamara.   Mayor Galluccio and entire
membership

43. Resolution on the death of Anthony T. Michaels.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

44. Resolution on the death of Anthony S. Avakian.
Councillors Sullivan, Toomey and entire
membership

45. Resolution on the death of Grace E. Reardon.
Councillors Toomey, Sullivan and entire
membership

46. Congratulations to the Lightning players and
coaches on a successful season and Cambridge
Girls Softball Minor League Championship.
Mayor Galluccio

47. Congratulations to James, Thomas, Robert and
John Bailey on their outstanding achievements at
the US Swimming Long Course Championships
and wish them success in all future endeavors.
Mayor Galluccio
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48. Congratulations to the Unknowns on their
victory in the Cambridge Girls Softball League
World Series and thank the coaches for their work
with these young women.   Mayor Galluccio

49. Resolution on the death of Frank H. Mason, Sr.
Councillor Toomey, Mayor Galluccio and entire
membership

50. Resolution on the death of Rita L. Gannon.
Councillor Toomey and entire membership

51. Congratulations to Kurt Gurdal-Friend for being
named to the Boston Globe’s 2000 All-Scholastic
Boys’ Volleyball Team and Boston Herald All-
Scholastic Boys’ Volleyball Team.   Mayor
Galluccio

52. Congratulations to Roger Reddick, Steven
Reddick, Timothy Harding, Adam Siegal, Sam
Ryerson, Nick Pillsbury, Stanley Pierre-Louis, Joe
Exilhome and Anthony Brooks for being named to
the Boston Globe’s 2000 Greater Boston League
Track All-Stars.   Mayor Galluccio

53. Congratulations to Roger Reddick for being
named to the Boston Globe’s 2000 All-Scholastic
Boys’ Track Team.   Mayor Galluccio

54. Resolution on the death of Doris E. O’Reilly.
Councillor Toomey and entire membership

55. Resolution on the death of Patrick J. Galvin.
Councillor Sullivan, Mayor Galluccio and entire
membership

56. Resolution on the death of Helena Sniegiecki.
Councillor Sullivan and entire membership

57. Resolution on the death of Rose G. Lucas.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

58. Congratulations to Terry Ward for raising
$6,000 for the Beth Israel-Deaconess Newborn
Services Fund by running the Boston Marathon.
Councillor Toomey

59. Resolution on the death of Charles P. Manning.
Councillor Sullivan, Vice Mayor Maher and entire
membership

60. Resolution on the death of Charles L. Crowley.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

61. Resolution on the death of Ann J. Farrell.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

62. Resolution on the death of John E. Markey.
Councillors Sullivan, Toomey and entire
membership

63. Resolution on the death of Susan E. Gardner.
Councillors Toomey, Sullivan, Mayor Galluccio
and entire membership

64. Congratulations to David Prior on his
appointment as director of the Kennedy School’s
Institute of Politics and welcome him to
Cambridge.   Councillor Davis

65. Congratulations and best wishes to Ed Fisher
and Joanna Malenfant on their June 24th marriage.
Councillor Davis

66. Congratulations to Barbara Boardman and Chris
Augusta on the recent adoption of their son.
Councillor Davis

67. Condolences to Brett Dunham on the death of
his mother.   Councillor Davis and entire
membership

68. Congratulations to Andrea Williams on the
recent adoption of her daughter Charlotte.
Councillor Davis

69. The 10th Anniversary of the enactment of the
Americans with Disabilities Act is July 26, 2000
and the “Spirit of ADA” Torch Relay will stop
and celebrate in the Boston-area on August 3,
2000.   Councillor Davis

70. Resolution on the death of Angela R. Guerin.
Councillor Sullivan, Vice Mayor Maher and entire
membership

71. Resolution on the death of Paul J. Armato, Jr.
Councillor Sullivan, Vice Mayor Maher, Mayor
Galluccio and entire membership

72. Resolution on the death of Isabel M. Welch.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

73. Resolution on the death of George J. Desrosiers.
Councillor Sullivan, Mayor Galluccio and entire
membership

74. Resolution on the death of Jason Sibert.
Councillors Sullivan, Decker, Mayor Galluccio,
Councillors Toomey, Davis and entire
membership

75. Resolution on the death of Evelyn E. Pearson
Councillor Sullivan, Mayor Galluccio and entire
membership

76. Resolution on the death of Dr. William Robinson
Hill   Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

77. Resolution on the death of Edward D. James
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

78. Resolution on the death of Mary S. McKenzie
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

79. Happy 100 Birthday to Queen Mother Elizabeth
of England   Councillor Sullivan

80. Resolution on the death of Theresa H. Philpot
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

81. Resolution on the death of George E. Hannafin
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

82. Resolution on the death of Brandon Scott
Galloway-Bolden   Mayor Galluccio and entire
membership

83. Resolution on the death of Mazie Vrahanis
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

84. Resolution on the death of Mary R. McCarthy
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership
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85. Resolution on the death of Abigail A. Kelley
Mayor Galluccio, Vice Mayor Maher and entire
membership

86. Resolution on the death of Robert S. Mitza
Councillor Toomey, Mayor Galluccio and entire
membership

87. Resolution on the death of Sandra C. Baker
Councillor Toomey and entire membership

88. Resolution on the death of William J. Heron
Councillor Toomey and entire membership

89. Resolution on the death of Sister Mary Robertine
Griffin, SSND   Vice Mayor Maher and entire
membership

90. Resolution on the death of Marilyn Karawacka
Councillor Toomey and entire membership

91. Resolution on the death of Elizabeth F. Carven
Councillor Sullivan and entire membership

92. Congratulations to Charlie Wright on being
elected President of the Ironworkers Local #7
Councillor Decker

93. Resolution on the death of Germaine Cyr
Councillors Maher, Sullivan, Mayor Galluccio
and entire membership

94. Resolution on the death of Alice M. McGinnity
Councillors Maher, Sullivan, Mayor Galluccio
and entire membership

95. Resolution on the death of Muriel E. Hannah
Councillor Reeves, Mayor Galluccio and entire
membership

96. Resolution on the death of Melvin E. Moore
Councillors Reeves, Sullivan, Mayor Galluccio
and entire membership

97. Welcome to Kurt and Gisele Volkert as they
attend the upcoming wedding of their daughter
Jenny Volkert to Daniel Seligson   Councillor
Davis

98. Resolution on the death of Margaret L. Walsh
Councillor Sullivan and entire membership

99. Congratulations to the Community Development
Department on receiving the Best Practices Award
for the Lead-Safe Program.   Councillor Davis

100. Best wishes to Rhina Framondi on her
retirement from the School Department   Mayor
Galluccio and entire membership

101. Happy 60th Birthday to Joan McGowan
Councillor Davis

102. Resolution on the death of Jaden Liggins.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

103. Resolution on the death of Iris Todd.
Councillor Reeves, Mayor Galluccio and entire
membership

104. Happy 100th Birthday to Bertha Pierce.
Councillor Toomey

105. Happy 80th Birthday to a special person.
Councillor Sullivan

106. Happy 80th Birthday to special Cantabrigian.
Councillor Toomey

107. Retirement of Joseph L. O’Hare from the Fire
Department.   Mayor Galluccio and entire
membership

108. Retirement of Concepta Siembab from the
Public Health Authority.   Mayor Galluccio and
entire membership

109. Retirement of Judith Scott from the Public
Health Authority.   Mayor Galluccio and entire
membership

110. Retirement of Doreen Sheppard from the Public
Health Authority.   Mayor Galluccio and entire
membership

111. Retirement of Mary-Ethel Flynn from the
Public Health Authority.   Mayor Galluccio and
entire membership

112. Best wishes to Mark Levine.   Councillor Davis
113. Thank Donald Williams the owner of the

Magazine Beach Shell Station for his support to
the friends and relatives of Jason Sibert after the
tragic accident in front of his station.   Councillor
Decker

114. Happy Birthday to Donna Southwell.
Councillor Decker

115. Happy Birthday to Victoria Helberg.
Councillor Decker

116. Appreciation to Steven Brion Meisels for his
contributions to the children of Cambridge and
wish him well in his future endeavors.   Councillor
Davis and Vice Mayor Maher

117. Happy Birthday to Cathy Decker.   Councillor
Decker

118. Thank Anna Deavere Smith on her effort to
expand the accessibility of the arts each summer
in Cambridge.   Councillor Reeves

119. Resolution on the death of William J. Riley, III.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

120. Congratulations to Lilli Dennison on the
opening of her new night club “Lilli’s.”
Councillor Reeves

121. Congratulations to Dr. Alan K. Derkazarian on
becoming treasurer of the Massachusetts Dental
Society.   Councillor Sullivan

122. Happy Birthday to Greta Scofield.   Councillor
Decker

123. Resolution on the death of Rose R. Roche.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

124. Happy 75th Birthday to a special person.
Councillor Sullivan
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125. The 8th Annual Cambridge Carnival
International will be held August 12 and August
13, 2000.   Mayor Galluccio and Councillor
Reeves

126. Congratulations to the Central Astros for their
participation in the Mayor’s Cup.   Mayor
Galluccio

127. Thank Brendan Sullivan and his committee in
the planning of the Mayor’s Cup.   Mayor
Galluccio

128. Congratulations to Crystal Johnson on her new
position and wish her success with her new
endeavor.   Mayor Galluccio

129. Proclaim the week of September 15-24, 2000 as
National Ballroom Dance Week in Cambridge.
Mayor Galluccio

130. Congratulations to the Major League A’s on
winning the Mayor’s Cup.   Mayor Galluccio

131. Congratulations to Maria DiClemente on being
named ESPN National High School boys
Volleyball Coach of the Year.   Mayor Galluccio

132. Congratulations to the East Cambridge Phillies
and the coaching staff on winning the title of
Mayor’s Cup Champions.   Mayor Galluccio

133. Congratulations to the North Braves for their
participation in this year Mayor’s Cup.   Mayor
Galluccio

134. Congratulations and best wishes to the
inductees on their election to the American
Academy of Arts and Sciences at the ceremony on
October 14, 2000.   Mayor Galluccio

135. The Cambridge Sisters’ Program sponsors a
year-end event “Shades of Sisterhood” to be held
on August 4, 2000 at the Harrington School.
Mayor Galluccio

136. Resolution on the retirement of Michael Foran
from the Library.   Mayor Galluccio and entire
membership

137. Resolution on the retirement of Robert Johnson
from the Public Works Department.   Mayor
Galluccio and entire membership

138. Applaud Dr. Leslie Oliver on fine work at
CRLS.   Councillor Reeves

POLICY ORDERS
1. Install historical plaques in North Cambridge.

Councillor Sullivan and Vice Mayor Maher
2. Dedicate an appropriate site in honor of Eliot B.

Spalding.   Councillor Sullivan
3. Dedicate the corner of Brookline Street and

Valentine Street in honor of Rosemarie DiNatale.
Councillor Toomey

4. Dedicate the corner of Clark Street and Webster
Avenue in honor of William Furtado.   Councillor
Toomey

5. Consult with the Superintendent of Schools
regarding the ownership and future use of the
Fletcher School and give space to the Cambridge
Learning Center in the Fletcher School building.
Councillor Toomey

6. Improve safety at the corner of Binney and
Fulkerson Streets and work with Lyme Properties
on the new development that will take place in
this area.   Councillor Toomey

7. Dedicate the new Water Department building in
honor of Mayor Emeritus Walter J. Sullivan.
Vice Mayor Maher, Councillors Toomey, Born,
Reeves and Decker

8. Dedicate the corner of Andrew Street and Allston
Street in honor of William E. O’Brien.
Councillor Sullivan

9. Report on a plan for the establishment of
permanent public toilet facilities.   Councillor
Braude

10. Report on the progress of the implementation of
the ADA in Cambridge   Councillor Davis

11. Confer with the MDC Commissioner regarding
safety concerns for pedestrians at Magazine Street
and Magazine Beach Pool.   Councillor Sullivan

12. Dedicate an appropriate location in memory of
Jason Sibert.   Councillors Decker and Sullivan

13. Report on a viable plan for financial and other
types of collaborate support to Training
Innovations, Inc.   Mayor Galluccio

14. Report on MediaOne’s practices regarding the
provision of competitive service in multifamily
and commercial buildings.   Mayor Galluccio

15. Provide increased enforcement relative to trucks
on Huron Avenue   Vice Mayor Maher

16. Increased enforcement on the “No Left Turn” at
Lowell Street for vehicles travelling east on Mt.
Auburn Street.   Vice Mayor Maher

17. Provide enforcement of the speed limits on
Appleton Street   Vice Mayor Maher

18. Report on providing closed caption for the
hearing impaired for all televised council meetings
and hearings   Councillor Decker

19. Report on the status and performance of the
buses used for senior trips   Councillor Decker

20. Traffic study of speed on Magazine Street
Councillor Decker

21. Study on pedestrian crossing on Memorial Drive
along Magazine Beach   Councillor Decker

22. Status of 187-199 Monsignor O’Brien Highway
Construction Project   Councillor Toomey

23. Study on constructing a stunt park in Cambridge
Councillor Toomey
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24. Update on graffiti enforcement in light of hate
graffiti on storefront at the corner of
Massachusetts Avenue and Bow Street
Councillor Reeves

25. Report on use of bike lanes along Concord
Avenue and the relocation of existing bike lanes to
Fresh Pond reservation   Mayor Galluccio

26. Traffic calming study on Inman Street
Councillor Braude

27. Implementing a “211” telephone service in
Cambridge   Councillor Sullivan

28. Implementing a “511” telephone service in
Cambridge   Councillor Sullivan

29. Need for drafting an ordinance amendment on
inert liquid gas installation in the city   Councillor
Davis

30. Service delays on the Number 47 bus
Councillor Davis

31. Report on how the City will address letter to
Jack Welch from Mary Kolesar of HUD   Mayor
Galluccio

32. Increase the public’s awareness of and protection
from the West Nile virus   Councillor Sullivan

33. Status of plans for Rindge School of Technical
Arts   Councillor Reeves

34. Status on order to prepare amendments to the
Zoning Ordinance limiting mechanical/storage
FAR exemption   Councillor Born

35. Report on limitations on height of rooftop
mechanical equipment   Councillor Born

36. Report on badly painted the parking meters
around the city   Councillor Born

37. Pedestrian safety issues at the intersection of
Mason and Garden Streets   Councillor Born

38. Support for Mary Scott in threat of displacement
at 4 Douglas Street   Councillor Reeves

39. Support for Pamela Graham in threat of
displacement at 19 Wendell Street   Councillor
Reeves

40. Timely notice to commercial and residential
property owners to review proposals on traffic
reduction and project design   Councillor Sullivan

41. Timeliness for notification to recipients of the
Citywide Cambridge Scholarships   Councillor
Reeves

42. Proposed construction of a new underground
transmission line   Councillor Reeves

43. Report on what measures would be required to
try the HUD program for use of Section 8 funds
for mortgage payment in the Cambridge real
estate market   Councillor Braude and Mayor
Galluccio

44. Mediation of landlord/tenant dispute at 65, 65A,
65B and 71 Dana Street   Councillor Reeves

45. Dedication of the corner of Broadway and
Boardman Street as James Garro Square
Councillor Reeves

COMMITTEE REPORTS
1. A communication was received from D. Margaret

Drury, City Clerk, transmitting a report from
Councillor Kathleen Born, Chair of the Public
Facilities, Art and Celebrations Committee, for a
public meeting held on June 7, 2000, for the
purpose of considering the Report of the Green
Ribbon Open Space Committee.

2. A communication was received from Donna P.
Lopez, Deputy City Clerk, transmitting a report
from Councillor Henrietta Davis, Chair of the
Econonic Development, Training and
Employment Committee, for a public meeting
held on June 15, 2000, for the purpose of
monitoring the opportunity of Cambridge
residents to get good jobs in the City.

3. A communication was received from D. Margaret
Drury, City Clerk, transmitting a report from
Councillor Jim Braude, Chair of the Government
Operations, Rules and Claims Committee, for a
public hearing held on June 21, 2000, for the
purpose of discussing a process for establishing
City Council priorities for FY2002.

4. A communication was received from D. Margaret
Drury, City Clerk, transmitting a report from
Councillor Jim Braude, Chair of the Government
Operations, Rules and Claims Committee, for a
public hearing held on June 21, 2000, for the
purpose of considering the issue of possible
changes to the Cambridge City Charter.

5. A communication was received from Donna P.
Lopez, Deputy City Clerk, transmitting a report
from Vice Mayor David Maher, Chair of the
Cable TV, Telecommunications and Public
Utilities Committee, for a public hearing held on
June 22, 2000, for the purpose of receiving an
update on the cable re-licensing process, to
discuss the goals of the committee and any
business that may come before the committee.
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COMMUNICATIONS AND REPORTS FROM
CITY OFFICERS

1. A communication was received from Claire E.
Rodley, Secretary to the School Committee,
enclosing three orders adopted by the School
Committee at the meeting of May 16, 2000 as
follows:
The installation of school safety signals for
September, 2000; Informing School Committee
on the planning of a new library; Separating the
Maynard School open space from the park
renovation.

2. A communication was received from Councillor
Timothy J. Toomey, Jr., transmitting
correspondence from Diedre Shupp Matthews,
Director of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Energy Facilities Siting Board, regarding a public
hearing to discuss a proposed underground electric
transmission line that will connect the Kendall
Station on First Street to the Putnam substation on
Putnam Avenue.

3. A communication was received from Mayor
Anthony D. Galluccio, relative to the Fiscal 2001
State Budget Bill.

4. A communication was received from Mayor
Anthony D. Galluccio, relative to a report from
State Representative Jarrett Barrios regarding the
discussions on traffic and truck matters.

5. A communication was received from D. Margaret
Drury, City Clerk, transmitting a memorandum
from Donald J. Borut, Executive Director,
National League of Cities, inviting proposed
policy amendments to the National Municipal
Policy.

HEARING SCHEDULE
Mon, July 31
9:00am   The Government Operation, Rules and

Claims Committee will conduct a public meeting
to continue discussion on establishing the City
Council’s process for setting its FY2001 priorities.
(Ackermann Room)

5:30pm   Special City Council Meeting
(CRLS - MEDIA CAFETERIA 459 Broadway)

5:30pm   Special Recognition  of the North
Cambridge Task Force for Organizing the Aug 1,
2000 National Night Out Against Crime.
(CRLS - MEDIA CAFETERIA 459 Broadway)

Wed, Aug  2
12:00pm   The Human Services Committee will hold

a public meeting to set the committee agenda for
the remainder of the Council term and to better
understand the administrative structure of the
Kids’ Council.  (Sullivan Chamber)

5:30pm   The Ordinance Committee will hold a
public hearing to consider the petition of Jack
Prescott Loose, et al to amend the Zoning
Ordinance by implementing an 18 month building
moratorium for the area bordered by Memorial
Drive, DeWolfe Street, Mount Auburn Street,
Putnam Avenue and River Street.  (Sullivan
Chamber) Hearing Will Be Televised

Wed, Aug 16
5:30pm   The Finance Committee and the Public

Safety Committee will conduct a joint public
meeting to discuss the disbanding of the
Cambridge Electric Company and the closing of
the Cambridge Service Center by Boston Edison.
(Ackermann Room)

Wed, Sept 6
5:30pm   The Committee on Public Safety will

conduct a public meeting to continue discussion
on the safety issues of lighting and locks in the
City and to establish an agenda for the committee.
(Ackermann Room)

Thurs, Sept 7
3:30pm   The Public Facilities, Arts and

Celebrations Committee will conduct a working
meeting to continue discussion of the Green
Ribbon Committee Report on Open Space.
(Ackermann Room)

Mon, Sept 11
5:30pm   Regular City Council Meeting

(Sullivan Chamber)

Mon, Sept 18
5:30pm   Regular City Council Meeting

(Sullivan Chamber)

Wed, Sept 20
5:30pm   The Finance Committee will conduct a

public hearing to discuss the following:
   The potential incentives relating to property taxes

for homeowners who are committed to keep their
rental units affordable.

   Assessing method of assisted living projects which
serve low and moderate income residents.
(Ackermann Room)

Thurs, Sept 21
5:00pm   The Government Operations, Rules and

Claims Committee will hold a public hearing to
consider a proposal for a home rule petition to
enable immigrants to vote in School Committee
elections.  (Sullivan Chamber)

Mon, Sept 25
5:30pm   Roundtable Meeting  (Sullivan Chamber)

Wed, Sept 27
5:30pm   The Finance Committee will conduct a

public meeting to discuss the status of
rehabilitation of firehouses.  (Ackermann Room)


